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I was very interested to read Abraham's letter in last month's 
magazine as it brought back memories of some of my family 
members. It reminded me of my Grandfather, George 
Robert Allingham and his brother, my Uncle Frederick. 
They were living in Australia and were sent together to fight 
in the Boer war in South Africa. Unfortunately my uncle 
was killed in action.  
The horses they rode were called 'Walers', sturdy horses 
from New South Wales; the soldiers were members of the 
Light Horse Regiments and always wore emu feathers in 
their hats. 
The men of the Light Horses endured indescribable hard-
ship but through it all their camaraderie and sense of hu-
mour helped to make the most of their gruelling life. They 
loved and revered their horses and were heartbroken when 
they had to be shot. We must realise, too, that men lost 
their youth in those terrible years of war, when death was 
never far away.  

Pamela Barnes MBE  

 

 

Have you booked your team table for the QUIZ NIGHT to 
be held on November 6th in the Community Centre?  

Bookings have gone well but if you would like to join in 
then do ring Edna on 578311 or Sue on 578007 as soon as 

possible and we will try to fit you in!  
Supper of Hotdogs and dessert will be served at 7.15  

and the quiz will follow.  
Tickets are £7.50 per person - with teams a maximum of 4.  

All profits to Wangford Church Raise the Roof. 
Please bring your own drinks and glasses. 

 

ADVENIET! 
Music to herald the season of Advent 
Saturday 30th November at 7.30 pm 

Wangford Church 
Entry free, with retiring collection for  

Raise the Roof and Maggie's, Cambridge. 

 
Supporting the Royal British Legion, the Appeal runs until 
11th November. In addition to our usual red clip on poppies 
we have a beautiful new purple poppy which has become a 
symbol of remembrance in the UK for animals that served 
during wartime. Available from reception. 

 
Wednesday 13th November at 7.00 pm. Free to clients and 
non-clients, but pre-booking is essential. Ring 01502 578999. 

Wednesday 20th November, 7.00 - 9.30 pm - for owners with-
out their dogs!  Learn how to solve your unwanted problems. 
Tickets £10 from 01502 578999. 
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Mondays from 9.30 - 11.30am  Community Centre 

Wednesday 6th November 7.15 pm Community Centre 

Thursdays from 9.30 am  Community Centre  

Thursday 7th November 2.30 pm  Community Centre 

Thursday 7th 8.00 pm  Community Centre 

Tuesday 12th November 2.00 pm  Southwold Arts Centre 

Wednesday 13th November 10.00 am Community Centre 

Wednesday 13th November 7.30 pm The Old School Hall 

Thursday 14th November 10.30 am The Old School Hall 

Thursday 14th November 7.15pm The Old School Hall 

Saturday 16th November 2.00 pm  Community Centre 

Tuesday 19th November 12.30 pm  Community Centre 

Wednesday 20th November 7.00 pm Community Centre 

 
Saturday 23rd November 8.45 am The Angel Inn 

Saturday 23rd November 7.00 pm Community Centre 

Tuesday  26th November 11.00 am Community Centre                              

Saturday 30th November 7.30 pm Wangford Church 

Wednesdays 27th November 
Millfields 10.10 - 10.30      Church 10.35 - 10.45 

 
 

This month's Coffee 
Morning is on Tuesday 

26th in Wangford  
Community Centre at 

11.00 am. 
 

Do join us for home-made 
cakes and scones,  

freshly-made coffee and a 
good old natter, plus a 

Bric-a-Brac/ Bring and Buy 
stall. 

 
Winners in the October 

 Draw were 
 

1.  Audrey Lamb 
2. Stephen Young 

3.  Henrietta Bradley 

November is Shoebox 
month. Just a reminder 
that filled Shoeboxes 

should be brought to the 
meeting on 7th November 
or handed to me, or left in 
the Church by that date. 
We still have some empty 

boxes; if anyone would 
like one to fill please  
contact me as soon as  

possible. 
Valerie Beckett 578987 

The next meeting will be 
on Saturday  

23rd November 
at the Angel Inn 

when Fred Butter will 
speak on  

'The History of the  
Highway Code' 

 
8.45 for 9.00 am 

  
Full English  - £12 

Coffee and talk only £4 
 

Please let Bernard know on 
578766 by midday on 

Thursday  21st if you wish 
to attend. 

 
Wrentham Village Hall on 
Saturday 30th November 

 

 

2019 romantic comedy 
directed by Danny Boyle, 
written by Richard Curtis. 

Starring Lily James, 
Himesh Patel,  

Robert Carlyle and  
Ed Sheeran.  

Cert 12a. 
Doors open 6.45pm,  
film screens 7.30pm.   

£4.50 inc  
refreshments.   
All welcome 

The 2019 series of  
lectures continues on 

Tuesday November 12th 
when  Roger Askew will 

speak on 'The very model 
of English entertainment' - 

the works of W.S.  
Gilbert and Arthur  

Sullivan. 

Lectures commence at 
2.00 pm in Southwold 

Arts Centre (St.  
Edmund’s Hall),   

Southwold. Visitors and 
members’ guests are wel-

come. A small  
donation will be  

appreciated. 

Friday 13th December 
7.30pm Southwold Sports 

Pavilion  
Tickets £10  

Ring 0777 187 1329 
 

LKmakes - vintage - craft - new 
Saturday 23rd and Sunday 24th November  

10.30 - 4.00 pm                 
9 - 11 High Street, Wangford. 2

PA R I S H  M A G A Z I N EPA R I S H  M A G A Z I N EPA R I S H  M A G A Z I N EPA R I S H  M A G A Z I N EPA R I S H  M A G A Z I N EPA R I S H  M A G A Z I N E

12121212122



Reydon Garage
Services + M.O.T.  Testing

MOT’s UNDERTAKEN and REPAIRS carried out

GaraGe
ServiceS
               LTD 

ReydonReydon
01502 722822

SALES AND SERVICING
AIR CONDITIONING

BATTERIES, TYRES, TRACKING & 
EXHAUSTS AVAILABLE

COURTESY CAR AVAILABLE

UNIT 16, FOUNTAIN WAY, 
REYDON BUSINESS PARK, REYDON, 
SOUTHWOLD, SUFFOLK IP18 6SZ

Carpet & Upholstery
Cleaning

FRIENDLY, LOCAL 
SERVICE

Carpet & Fabric 
Protectors

Applied
Moth Treatments 

Available

LESTER MAYES
Peasenhall

01728 660186
Mobile: 07867681571

VOLUNTARY HELP CENTRE 
Serving  Southwold, Reydon & district 
Stella Peskett Millennium Hall, Mights Road,  

Southwold, Suffolk. IP18 6BE 
Email:  vhcsouthwold@btconnect.com 

Web site: www.southwoldvhc.com  
Registered Charity No.: 298046 

 
Telephone: (01502) 724549 

Transport – Shopping – Befriending – Lunch Club 
 

CAN WE HELP YOU?  CAN YOU HELP US? 
 

Centre Open:  
Mon. and Thurs.:   9 00a.m. –    12 noon & 1.00 p.m. – 3.00 p.m. 
Tues/Wed./Fri.:      9 00a.m. –    12 noon  

24 hour answerphone responded to daily 
 
 

VOLUNTARY HELP CENTRE
Serving Southwold, Reydon & district

Stella Peskett Millennium Hall, 
Mights Road, Southwold, 

Suffolk IP18 6BE
Email: vhcsouthwold@btconnect.com

Web site: www.southwoldvhc.com
Registered Charity No.: 1164155

Telephone: (01502) 724549
Transport – Shopping

Befriending – Lunch Club
CAN WE HELP YOU? 
CAN YOU HELP US?

Centre Open:
Monday - Friday 

9 00a.m. – 1.00 p.m

24 hour answerphone responded to daily

Big enough to deliver. Small enough to care.

“printing with the environment in mind”

LIMITED

NORWICH.  60 St Philips Road, Norwich, Norfolk, NR2 3BN.
BECCLES.  Unit 5b, Moor Business Park, Ellough Road, Beccles, NR34 7TQ.

Tel:  01603 629291         01502 715551



R. ASHTON & SON LTD
Firs Garage, Uggeshall
QUALITY USED CARS

MOT Station, Fully Equipped Workshop, Latest Diagnostic Equipment
All Makes Serviced

Courtesy Car Available Local Collection Service

Tel. Wangford 01502 578640 www.ashtonfirsgarage.co.uk

Air 
Conditioning

Service
R. ASHTON & SON LTDR. ASHTON & SON LTD

Firs Garage, Uggeshall
QUALITY USED CARS

MOT Station, Fully Equipped Workshop, Latest Diagnostic Equipment
All Makes Serviced

Courtesy Car Available Local Collection Service

Tel. Wangford 01502 578640 www.ashtonfirsgarage.co.uk

Air 
Conditioning

Service

Residential Property

Commercial Property

Wills and Powers of Attorney

Probate

Notarial Services

T 01502 724750

23a High Street, 
Southwold, Suffolk  

IP18 6AD

MANTINS.CO.UK

Specialist legal advice  
in Southwold


















Solo Care

Paula Booth
Personal Private Carer

25 yrs experience of personal care in the comfort of your own home

Some domestic duties 
undertaken

Lunch visits & overnight 
stays if required

For more information, or to 
discuss your personal needs 

please contact me on

home 01502 530147
Mob 07946 248109

24 hr service
QVC Qualified Personal Carer

All care requirements

Experienced in Palitive Care



D L FuLLer LtD
rooFing

tiled roofs• 
Slate roofs• 
Complete re-roofs• 
repairs• 
Period roofs renovated• 
Chimney repairs• 
re-Pointing• 
eaves Felt replaced• 
Shed roofs• 
roofing Supplies• 

Beccles 01502 714226
Mobile 07941 052641

“The time leading up to the funeral
was made bearable knowing that

you were at the end of the telephone.”
– from a family we have cared for at Rosedale

We are a family
business and
promise to 
provide
exceptional care
and a truly
personal 24 hour
service, when you
need it most.

Hungate, Beccles 01502 714445
Upper Olland St, Bungay 01986 892790
Market Place, Halesworth 01986 875588
www.rosedalefuneralhome.co.uk

Chamberlins
soliCitors

MOVING HOUSE?
We offer an efficient and friendly service by our 

experienced Solicitors at competitive rates.
Call Stephen Holland on

Tel: 01502 713131    Fax: 01502 718040
E-mail: srh@chamberlins.co.uk

3, Ballygate, Beccles, Suffolk, NR34 9NB
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The ‘Raise the Roof ‘ Appeal is underway and the evidence is 
that the sooner the Roof is repaired, the better. I have just 
returned from mopping up and emptying the strategically-
placed bowls at the Church after the heavy rain. Where  
possible our fundraising efforts are to support this cause.  
Meanwhile grants and donations are urgently sought as it is 
hoped that the first stage of the work will begin in early 
Spring. 
 
The Jazz night held in September was a great success and 
raised nearly £1800 towards the Roof project.  In November  
there is a Quiz night organised by the Village Fundraising 
Group which will help boost the Fund.  On Saturday 30th 
November we have a visit from Abbot Consort of Voices who 
are bringing us a programme of “Music to herald the season of 
Advent” called Adveniet. Entry is free but there will be a  
retiring collection to be shared between Maggie’s Centre, 
Cambridge and our Raise the Roof Appeal. This is an  
opportunity to enjoy some beautiful choral music. 
 
Many thanks to the volunteer who will now take over the care 
of the flower tubs either side of the Church porch.  There was 
no response to my plea for volunteers to help clean the 
Church but I am hoping some are  still thinking about it!  
Please let me know if you can join the rota.  At present it is 
once every seven weeks 
 
Our Coffee Morning will take place on Tuesday, 26th Novem-
ber as usual.  This month we hope to have a Bric-a-Brac /
Bring and Buy stall.  In December our Christmas Coffee 
Morning will take place on Tuesday, 10th December. Come 
and join us for Christmas goodies and Raffle. 
 

Valerie Beckett , Churchwarden 578987 

 

 
 

Many thanks to all who supported - and helped to organise- 
the DIXIEMIX Jazz evening. A very enjoyable and successful 
evening resulted in us being able to send £476 to Wangford 
Community Council. 

 
“Sorry seems to be the Hardest Word”. Or is it? 
 
I wonder if you agree with Bernie Taupin’s words, who wrote 
the lyrics to this song which became a hit for Elton John in 
1976 and Blue in 2003?  I think an equal contender for the 
prize might be the words “thank you”.   
 
Well, the word sorry does seem to have been in short supply 
recently.  It seems in public life that it is a difficult word to say 
and on each side of the Atlantic politicians have not set a 
good example when it seems self evident that an apology 
would seem, to any decent person, appropriate and a way to 
bring the matter to an end.  Human relationships whether in 
the work place, family, media or on the international stage 
would be healed much more quickly if we all found it easier to 
say this one word. 
 
Saying ‘thank you’ though can be equally challenging.  Jesus 
himself experienced a lack of gratitude when in Luke 17, 
verses 11-19 he healed 10 lepers, but only one felt it important 
to praise God and say ‘thank you’ for being healed.  This was 
the person that Jesus praised for his faith. 
 
In November we are minded to share in red letter days that 
call on us to be thankful for a number of different occasions. 
 
On November 1 it is all Saints Day when we give thanks to 
God for all the women and men down the ages who have  
devoted their lives to following Christ, sometimes in spite of 
their strange personalities.  On this day we remember that as a 
Christian we can never be alone because the Communion of 
Saints is forever surrounding us. 
 
On Remembrance Sunday we commemorate all those who 
have given their lives for our freedom in armed conflicts since 
and including The Great War.  I think it is also a time for us 
to say sorry as a society, for the times when we have taken our 
freedom and peace for granted, and neglected service men and 
women who have needed our support due to PTSD and living 
with life changing injuries. 
 
Well, the jury is out. I will leave the answer to you.  However, 
regardless of whether the answer is ‘sorry’ or ‘thank you’ we 
could all attempt to say each word more, and that can only be 
good for all of us who make up the Body of Christ. 

 
Revd Alan Perry 
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Our next church service is on Sunday 17th November at 
9.30am. All are welcome.

St Andrews next fund raising event is our Grand Quiz Night 
on the 23rd November 2019 at 7pm in Wangford Commu-
nity Centre. There's a maximum of 6  people in a team, and 
all ages are welcome. Bring your own drink. 
 
To book your place please ring Karen on 01986 873123 or e-
mail  d.flaxman@btconnect.com 

Karen Flaxman    

This month we meet on Thursday 14th from 10.30am in the 
Old School Hall. Everybody's welcome. 

 
    

We will be showing the film "Yesterday" on November 14th.  
Some of the scenes were shot locally and some of you were 
extras in those scenes, so come along and spot yourself!  Doors 
open at 7.00 for 7.15 pm.  

Advance notice - the film in December will show on Thursday 
19th due to holidays. 
 

Please come and donate if you can on Monday 18th  
November at The Old School Hall, 10.30-11.30 am. Thank 
you.   
 

 
At the Thank You evening on 23rd September, 20% of this 
year's proceeds from the Teas were donated to local charities. 

It was a lovely evening and thank you to the PCC who      
supplied all the food and drink. The hall looked lovely and it 
was heart-warming to listen to Angela and Tracey give a brief 
outline of their work and what the funds may be spent on.  

Thank you to all who volunteered at the Teas.  
 
The steering group - Linda, Pearl, Jane, Amanda, 

 

Do join us on the 1st Tuesday of the month 
at the Village Hall from 10.30 am 
for coffee, cakes and conversation. 

Admission £1.50; proceeds to support the Village Hall. 

The Uggeshall Garden Club is winding up on a high after an 
enjoyable and entertaining five years. We’ve covered  
numerous garden topics from pruning and composting to 
plants, ponds and potagers, as well as learning about the vital 
role of bees and threat of climate change.  
Huge thanks to all organisers, members and supporters - the 
UGC team 

A cheque for £700 was presented to the Gatekeeper of the Wren-
tham First Responders Angela Day and First Responders Pat 
Seaman, Chris Levett, Val Carse and Carol Aldred,  

A cheque for £700 was presented to Tracey Kempley, the Single 
Adult Homeless Supported Housing Team Leader Fyffe &  

Phoenix, and Lisa McDowell, support worker at Access Commu-
nity Trust in Lowestoft.  7 7
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Electrical Engineers and Contractors
Domestic/Commercial/Industrial 

All Electrical work, including 
Rewires, Test & Inspections, PAT 
Testing and Renewable Products

No Job Too Small
Telephone 01502 675233

www.boggiselectrical.co.uk

J J
Jennie Jones

E S T.       1 9 9 3

E S T A T E  A G E N T S

Specialists in Suffolk’s Heritage Coast and 
the surrounding countryside

Browse all our properties on our website:

www.jennie-jones.com

75 High Street, Southwold, Suffolk IP18 6DS

Tel: 01502 722065

SOUTHWOLD • SAXMUNDHAM

All aspects of treework

Mob: 07810 116753

Tree Surgery    Dismantling & Felling
Precision Felling    Crown Reduction & Thinning

Stump Grinding    Fully Insured
Free Quotations    Land Clearance

www.1stcut.net

The Village Store Wangford
16 High Street, Wangford, Beccles NR34 8RA

RELAXED SHOPPING WITH AMPLE FREE PARKING

Locally sourced bread, meat, fish, cheese, beers and wines
We stock a broad range of everyday products competitively priced 

with weekly special offers
Bill payment, Mobile Top Ups and collect Plus parcel service available

Special Requirements catered for
Open 7 days a week

Tel: 01502 578207
Email: villagestrorewangford@gmail.com

www.the villagestorewangford.co.uk

The Funeral Parlour
New Cut

Saxmundham
Suffolk, IP17 1EH

TONY BROWN’S 
FUNERAL SERVICE

Est.1979

Proudly independent 
family run business

Owners of 
The Greenwood Burial Ground, 

Farnham

Telephone: 01728 603108
Email: tb.fs@virgin.net

www.tonybrownfuneralservices.co.uk



Wangford Farm Shop
Local & Home-Grown Fresh Fruit,Veg, & Salads

Free Range Eggs, Local Bread and Cakes
Pot Plants & Cut Flowers

Calor Gas, Coal, Logs & Kindling
A Large Range of all Pet Foods

Tel: Wangford (01502) 578246
www.wangfordfarmshop.co.uk
rj.miller@btopenworld.com

Fairhead Electrical 

07800 598099

Fairhead-electrical@mail.com

Agricultural - Industrial - Domestic

01502 578999
www.wangfordvetclinic.com

Mon-Fri 9am-6pm Sat 9am-12pm

We provide 24
hour emergency
cover on our own
premises with our
own vets

cover

Come and experience our
caring and friendly service

Your Award Winning Independent Small Animal Practice

 



THE HALESWORTH CARPET SHOP LTD
Now proudly stocking a range of luxury beds and mattresses too

Helping you make a choice
At Halesworth Carpets, we listen to you first. We want
to understand more about your home, your ideas and
your needs. Then we can pick from our superb selection
of carpets to match your home – and your budget.

Helping make it simple
At Halesworth Carpets, we take the time to get your
order right. Accurate measuring, clear pricing and
staying in touch to offer advice and answer your
questions. We also try to give you as much warning of
our fitting date.

Helping make it convenient
Our fitters are highly experienced and follow the
Halesworth code. So we turn up on time; we move
furniture; we fit your carpet quickly and expertly; 
we take away your old carpet; and we vacuum and
tidy up after we have finished the work.

Want curtains to complement a room? Or blinds to add colour and style. 
Talk to Halesworth Carpets about our outstanding ranges of blinds and curtains

42 Thoroughfare, Halesworth  01986 872 222  www.thehalesworthcarpetshop.co.uk

Duncan Jones,
Halesworth manager says
“I want every customer to

feel they get the best
carpet, the best service
and the best experience.

Stuart Woolston, senior fitter
says “We want to leave

every customer feeling that
there was no mess, no fuss

– just a great experience
and fantastic carpet.”

Duncan Jones,
Halesworth manager 

Stuart &
Mark
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Helping you make a choice
At Halesworth Carpets we listen to you first. We want 
to understand more about your home, your ideas and 
your needs. Then we can help you pick from our superb, 
extensive selection of  carpets to match your home – and 
your budget.

Helping make it simple
At Halesworth Carpets, we take the time to get your
order right. Accurate measuring, clear pricing and
staying in touch to offer advice and answer your
questions. We also try to give you as much warning of
our fitting date as possible.

Helping make it convenient
Our fitters are highly experienced with a strong code of  
practice. So we turn up on time; we move
furniture; we fit your flooring quickly and expertly;
we take away your old carpet; and we vacuum and
tidy up when we have finished the work.

Want curtains to complement a room? Or blinds to add colour and style?
Talk to Halesworth Carpets about our outstanding ranges of blinds and curtains

Amanda Smith Beauty
& Holistic Therapy

www.southwoldmassage.com

Manicure & Pedicure
Focus on Eyes

Waxing
Raindrop Technique

Reflexology 

Ear Candles
Bamboo Massage

Massage Therapies
Facials

Pregnancy Treatments

01502 675 118
Priory Road, Wrentham 

Citrus
Security Shredding

Accredited & award 
collection & security shredding service. 

Citrus collect locally & provide Certification

jules@citrussecurityshredding.co.uk 

£15 
per bag or 

box 

Call Jules on 01508 528 477 
 or email 

John Hepton
Painter & Decorator
Reliable, Friendly Service

Over 20 Years Experience
Interior & Exterior

Free Quotes

07443 948612
@JHeptonPainter

F o o t c a re  S p e c i a l i s t s

talktopods@gmail.com  www.podsfootcare.co.uk
 01502 711096 (24hr answer phone)

Find us at Beales Department 
Store, Second Floor (lift available), 

Smallgate, Beccles. 
Now Open Monday-Saturday

Judy Suter BSc (pod med) FPSPract Chiropodist/Podiatrist 
Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday by appointment.

Jessica Suter BSc (Hons), DipCFHP, MPSPract, Foot Health 
Practitioner Wednesday, Friday and Saturday by appointment.

10% off your first treatment with Jessica Suter using this voucher. 
Free hot drink and cake vouchers kindly donated by Beales Department store 

upon appointment with Jessica. One voucher per new patient.



  
11.15 am Wangford  Eucharist (CW) 
3.00 pm  Reydon               All Souls Service 
6.00 pm Uggeshall  Evening Prayer (BCP)
   

 
10.50 am Wangford  Remembrance Service 
6.00 pm Uggeshall  Remembrance Service 

9.30 am Sotherton  Eucharist (CW) 
11.15 am Wangford  Eucharist (CW) 
6.00 pm  Uggeshall  Evening Prayer (BCP) 

 

11.15 am Wangford  Family@Church 
6.00 pm  Uggeshall   Eucharist (BCP) 

At our October meeting we discussed "The Hoarder" by Jess 
Kidd. This was quite a different book for us and met with a 
mixed reception. Some readers did not enjoy the story and 
found the subject uninteresting.  Many did not like how it 
started but after persevering found it was very well written. 
The book told the story of elderly Cathal Flood who in turn 
recounted his own story. He lived amongst piles of rubbish 
and artefacts and some were quite horrifying. Underneath the 
surface was the death of his wife and daughter. Maud  
Drennan was the character who carried the narrative and was 
his carer. The descriptions were vibrant and funny but there 
was a sadness in disappearance and loss. We all agreed that we 
could not have guessed the ending. Those who did finish the 
book found it compelling with its double rooms, strange  
objects and people who are not who they seemed to be. A very 
different psychological thriller. 
We next meet on Thursday 7th November to discuss Anne 
Tyler's "Vinegar Girl". Tea/coffee £1 

Gill Smith  578620 

Here's a real crackerjack. This couple live off benefits in a  
Brighton council house. They refuse to educate their children or 
give them western medicine, preaching their, to them,  
commendable lifestyle of an "off-the-grid" existence. The fellow 
says that he has no intention of working a normal week because 
"it's just not in my psyche". Lordy, give me strength!  The psyche 
of the vast majority of decent working folk tells us that if we 
don't work, we don't get the decent things in life, there would 
be no economy - and no benefits to keep people like them. 
Their twisted logic tells us that they have a minimalist impact on 
society by having their children at home and not using schools 
or the NHS.  
 
And we have, to balance the matter, the fantastic revelation that 
the President of the Supreme Court, Lady Hale, is an  
"ex-barmaid". Well, good for her, and don't we all know at least 
one worthy person who has carried out so-called menial tasks to 
make ends meet or pay off the dreaded university loan? I know 
our little girl did until she found a job that she really wanted. So 
often. too, these jobs sustain folks throughout their working 
lives and give them an understanding of how the economy 
works and how people behave. How many of these over-
privileged prats who are pretending to run the country could 
unblock a drain, change a barrel, or listen to a tale of woe? If 
these people had ever spent just a tiny part of their existence 
actually working for a living, would we be in such an unholy 
mess as we now are? 
 
Once more the land of the barbarians is in the van by making it 
now illegal to smack children, thus setting an example for the 
rest of the UK. At the moment, the rest of Britain can use the 
defence of "reasonable punishment" which allows parents and 
carers (now, there's a misnomer) to hit children,  
providing no marks are left on the skin. I appreciate the  
argument that frustrated parents will raise when they ask how 
you deal with a child who doesn't listen, is out of control and 
pushes their tempers to the limit, and I sympathise. Striking 
children, nonetheless, must teach the little ones that attacking 
others is an acceptable way of behaviour.  
In the main, therefore, the new law must be a good thing.  

 
The Service of Thanksgiving for the life of Dominic, who 
died on 29th June, took place in Wangford Church on 25th 
September.  
His sister Gabby spoke movingly of the big brother whom 
she idolised, and who always wanted to care for his baby 
sister. Dominic was very creative, and from an early age was 
fascinated by everything to do with film, and later, com-
puters and gaming.  
After school, he took time out to visit Australia, working for 
the Sony Centre in Sydney, then building funfairs, and fi-
nally working on a remote farm. 
Dominic's life changed dramatically in 2012 after he was hit 
by a car, and was left with life-threatening head injuries. Af-
ter this, his temperament seemed to change, and he strug-
gled with depression, although he successfully began a 
Chemistry foundation course at UEA in 2017. 
Dominic was buried in the churchyard. 

At the beginning of the month hundreds of blokes named Nigel 
gathered in a pub to celebrate "Nigelness" because, according to 
the landlord, one Nigel Smith, the name is much maligned. 
This sounds like a touch over-sensitive to me, if not downright 
paranoid. Be that as it may, they picked a collective noun for a 
group of Nigels, it being a 'niggle' of Nigels. Which set me  
thinking, having nothing better to do, you see. I wandered into 
the wee Angel one evening to be confronted with four Marks 
(there may have been others lurking in the background) There 
was Croydon Mark, Brummie Mark, Church Street Mark, and I 
belong - to - Julie Mark. So, how about a collective noun for 
these good people? Answers to the sainted Editor on a pinhead 
no later than last week. I suggest "low" or, if you consider that 
iffy - "full". This one may run on a bit. 

 
Abraham 
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CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE EDITOR SUE TAYLOR:
79 High Street, Wangford

Telephone: 01502 578408   Email: suethemusic@tiscali.co.uk
DEADLINE: 11th day of Month preceding publication

TO ADVERTISE CONTACT ANGLIA PRINT LIMITED:
5b Moor Business Park, Ellough Road, Beccles NR34 7TQ
Telephone: 01502 715551   Email: info@angliaprint.co.uk

ALL THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN THIS PUBLICATION 
ARE INDIVIDUAL AND NOT NECESSARILY 
THE VIEW OR POLICY OF THE EDITOR 
OR PUBLISHERS.

“Keeping the 

Community informed”

12
PA R I S H  M A G A Z I N E

NOW ON THE WEB AT:
http://wangfordwithhenham.

onesuffolk.net

Team Rector  The Reverend Simon Pitcher 725424 
Team Vicar The Reverend Alan Perry 453624 
Team Admin Tania Birtwistle 724115 
Parochial Church Council Secretaries 
Wangford Vacancy  
Uggeshall Clare Bailey 578679 
Sotherton Karen Flaxman 01986 873123 
Church Wardens 
Wangford Valerie Beckett 578987 
Uggeshall Colin Hill (Churchwarden Emeritus) 
 Colonel Giles Crisp 578251 
 Clare Bailey 578679 
Sotherton Gerard Walker 01986 874248 
 Stephen Flaxman 01986 873123 
 
Wangford Community Council 
Vice-Chairman Malcolm Woolnough 578701 
Secretary Sue Hosking 578287 
Wangford Community Centre  
Chairman Malcolm Woolnough 578701 
Bookings Rachel Dade  
 booking.wcc@outlook.com 578311 
Caretaker Roy Hodgkins 07871 044120 
Secretary Sue Taylor 578408 
Wangford Clubs 
Book Club Gilliane Smith 578620 
 
Parish Council Clerks 
Wangford Jean Brown 675739 
Uggeshall  Jean Brown 675739 
Sotherton Caroline Cardwell 01986 781349 
 
Henham Steam Rally 
Chair Helen Walker 07557 784927 
  
Wangford Surgery 578257 
Sole Bay Health Centre 722326 
Wangford Veterinary Clinic 578999 
 
Police  Urgent 999 Non Urgent 101 
Crimestoppers  0800 555111 

1st Nov Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 

4th Nov Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 

 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 

5th Nov Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

6th Nov Flu Clinic Hall 2.30-5.30pm 

 Fundraisers' Quiz  Hall 5.30-10.00pm 

7th Nov Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 

 Knitting Group Cttee Room 2.30-4.00pm 

 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 

 Book Group Cttee Room 8.00pm 

8th Nov Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 

11th Nov Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 

 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 

12th Nov Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

 Parish Council Cttee Room 8.00pm 

13th Nov Wangford Wingers Hall 10.00-12noon 

14th Nov Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 

 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 

15th Nov Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 

16th Nov Bazaar Hall 2.00pm 

18th Nov Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 

 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 

19th Nov Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

 Lunch Club Hall  

20th Nov Whist Drive Bar 7.00-10.00pm 

 GHSR Cttee Room 8.00pm 

21st Nov Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 

 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 

22nd Nov Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 

23th Nov Sotherton Quiz Hall 6.00pm 

25th Nov Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 

 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 

 Blyth Valley Labour  Cttee Room 8.00pm 

26th Nov Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

 Coffee Morning Hall 11.00--12.30 

 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 7..00-10.00pm 

27th Nov PCC Meeting Cttee Room 9.30am 

 Artmarkers East Hall 10.00-3.00pm 

28th Nov Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 

 Post Office  Cttee Room 1.00-3.00pm 

 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 

29th Nov Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 


